
Town of West Jefferson  
Solid Waste Collection Policy 

Effective 9/1/2010 
 

The Town of West Jefferson will pick up brush and trash that cannot be picked up by the sanitation 
department during the second and third weeks of May and October.  This debris will also be picked up at 
various times during the year on a call in basis only and will be picked up at the Town’s convenience.  
The Town will not be responsible for tree limbs, hedge and shrubbery cuttings, that were produced by a 
tree or landscape contractor.  
 
All tree limbs must be neatly stacked with butts facing the street, not to exceed four (4) feet in height.  
Disorganized piles will not be picked up.  Tree trimmings larger than four (4) inches in diameter must be 
trimmed and cut into lengths of not more than thirty (30) inches.  Tree stumps, tree trunks, large limbs 
will not be picked up by town trucks. 
 
All grass trimmings, leaves, briars, etc. must be in plastic bags next to the curb.  The bags should not 
weigh in excess of fifty (50) pounds 
 
The Town will pickup plant containers, wire and tires however must be kept in a separate pile. 
 
All material should be separated.  For example – tree limbs, other wooden items, and metal objects in 
separate stacks. 
 
Any persons desiring pickup should contact the Town Hall at 246-3551 a minimum of two days before 
the last pickup date. 
 
Homeowners/business are allowed once per year to request a Town truck to be loaded with debris that 
needs to hauled to the landfill.  (No roofing material, i.e. shingles) 
 
Failure to comply with the above policy may cause your brush and trash to not be picked up.  Further, 
the Town of West Jefferson reserves the right to refuse pick up when the above is not in compliance. 
 
 
 
 
 


